GATES MILLS MONEY MATTERS
XXVIII

About this time every year, the Village seeks to confirm that all residents have filed their return and paid their Village income tax that was due in the preceding year.

The method employed to do that is comparisons of filed Village returns with (1) filed Ohio income tax returns and (2) the list of Village residents.  Those comparisons are under way now and are made by our contract tax administrator, CCA and the Village administrative office.

While Village income tax is payable on wages and other items, investment income generally is not subject to the tax.  Your tax preparer is responsible for knowing what is included or excluded and how to file a required exemption form if no tax return is required.  The details on all of that can be found on the Village web site—www.gatesmillsvillage.com/codifiedordinances.

To date CCA has completed the comparison with Ohio income tax returns for 2010 and I am pleased to report that only  36 filers of Ohio returns failed to file a Village return.  CCA will next query those individuals to determine if a Village return was due but not filed or, as so many times happens, the individual was exempt from filing but failed to file an exemption certificate.  Requirements for exemption also can be found on the web site.  Based on our past periodic reviews, we know that only occasionally is there a failure to file when a Gates Mills tax is due.

Complying with our income tax ordinance is the responsibility of every resident and failure to file and pay the tax subjects the individual to both penalty and interest.  The easiest way to avoid issues with our Village tax is to alert your preparer to provide you with either a return, if one is due, or an exemption certificate.

* * *

On a related subject, bills for Second Half 2011 Cuyahoga County real estate taxes will be in the mail shortly.  Payment in full is due by July 11, 2012. Late payments incur both penalties and interest.
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